Chancellor’s Advisory Committee on Staff Climate Minutes

18 August 2009, 11:00a.m. – noon
Hinderaker 3rd Floor Conference Room – Hinderaker Hall
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1. Overview of CACSC 2008-2009 accomplishments
· The Committee reviewed the accomplishments of the past year.  The discussion included the following points:

· Recognition of the leaders/contributors of the staff climate process with an event at the Chancellor’s residence
· Enhancements and expansion of the Service Recognition Program – new events added and sponsorship by the Chancellor
· Enhancements to communication – using Inside UCR to cover stories about staff, utilizing R’Space for the Chancellor’s upcoming “Friday Letter”, proposal for video communications for staff without computer access

2. Future Focus of the Committee
· The discussion on this topic resulted in a new action item for the Workgroup Chairs and a reminder of the previously assigned task:
a. ACTION ITEM:  The workgroups will ask campus managers how they are handling the implementation of the furlough plan while maintaining staff morale in an effort to find best practices that can be shared.  These best practices can be placed on the budget website.  Recognition should be given for innovative practices.
b. ACTION ITEM:  Continued from the July meeting, the Workgroup Chairs will write a summary of the accomplishments of their groups and the current status of the group prior to the next CACSC meeting.
3. Discussion:  Initiatives/Programs to improve campus climate and employee morale during the current economic climate.  Discussion on this topic included:
a. Concern about the conversations managers will be having with staff regarding furloughs and lay-offs.  Are they prepared?
b. How do we grow staff for professional positions as the environment becomes more complex from a risk perspective?  Staff should not be left in a vulnerable position from a risk management perspective.
c. How do you develop expertise on the job?  Managers need training on how to help staff develop on the job.

d. Managers should understand that reclasses shouldn’t stop because of the budget situation; they may just need to be put on hold.

e. An article will be placed in Inside UCR about the catastrophic leave sharing program to remind staff of their ability to donate vacation hours to the program.
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